newsletter

Our family would like to say
"Thank you" to all of you who have
prayed for us and reached out to
us during these last two months.
Veronica's beloved grandmother
passed away in mid-March.
Veronica was grateful she was by
her side when she went home to
heaven. We will miss Abuela very
much but we are comforted by
the hope of heaven.

The boys continue to grow..
seriously!! They are getting so tall.
JT and Jorge are taller than
Veronica by a few inches. They
not only have grown physically
but also spiritually. All three of
them serve in some capacity in
the ministry. JT loves taking
pictures for the school and helps
runs the sound booth at church.
Jonathan serves on the worship
team and is translating in

children's church . Jorge helps in
children's church. We are proud
of them.

Ministry Update

Friday Night Youth Ministry
What an amazing group of Kids.

School Ministry:
We can't believe the school year is
almost done. What an incredible
year both spiritually and
academically! God has blessed us in
many ways and we have had 10
students get saved this school year.
We have asked you to pray
specifically for our senior class and
we praise God that 2 senior girls
have come to know the Lord. We
only have a few more weeks left
with this group. Would you
continue to pray for them? We can
see God working in their lives,
convicting them of His love and
their need for Him. Many are still
not saved.

Veronica and | have the privilege to
disciple several students each
week. Two of them are new
believers. Their names are Edward,
Sayleh and Samuel. Would you
pray for their spiritual growth?
Church Ministry:

The church plant is going great.
We are averaging 80 plus every
Sunday. There are many programs
that serve the different age groups
in  the community. Children's
church, Saturday night youth
group, and weekly discipleship
groups. We had 2 people get

We love them very much.  Our
new Word of Life curriculum has
been a blessing, and so have our
many new Dominican volunteers.
Such a huge answer to prayer. We
are getting ready for Summer
Youth Camp which will be July 9-
14. We are praying for sponsors to
help cover the cost of camp for
needy campers. In order to win a
scholarship students must earn
1500 points by doing daily quiet
times, memorizing weekly verses,
inviting friends, and sharing about
Jesus. This is such an important
ministry.  We are having 60-80
kids every week. Thanks for
praying.
Visits
We were so excited for Pastor
Collins visit. He came to observe
the ministries in preparation for
our home church's mission trip in
November. We also spent a day
with Larry & T'Ann Nagle from
Aurora Baptist Church in Texas.
We got share many of the
ministries with them. Thank you
for visiting. Do you want to come
and visit us? Let us know. We love
hosting friends and family and
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Baptisms in Ramén Santana
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We love it
when friends
visit.

Moises getting baptized Crislaidi getting baptized

Eastwoqd Boys Serving

Our sendlng Pastor preachmg in

Ramén Santana Service
IHE \ /'/‘ NEEWY

Jonathan translating ~ Jonathan playing the cajon

- for Mrs. Elena for Sunday Morning
Top Picture: JT taking pictures Worship
for sports minitry T'Ann and Larry Naugle visited
Bottom Picture: JT and Jorge in from Aurora Baptist Church,
the sound booth at church Aurora Texas

Meet Sayleh. She is one of our Seniors. She
came to Las Palmas Christian School last year.
She is in Veronica's Advanced Science Class.
Sayleh came to know the Lord this year during
Homecoming Week. She meets with Veronica
weekly to learn about the Bible, our faith and
also to have fun. Doing life with Sayleh is such
a blessing. She is kind, compassionate and is
always willing to help. She is going to church
at IBEM and is faithful to youth group. Please
pray for her and her family. Pray for Sayleh.
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